
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Committee 

Meeting Agenda 

May 8, 2023 5:30 p.m. 

Fillmore Conference Room – Thurber 

Building  

1. May 8, 2023 / 5:30 p.m. Fillmore Conference Room - Thurber 

Community Building 

 

2. City Engineer – Craig Britton: 

A. Kilmer Electric Pay Estimate #3. 

B. 2023 Street Project 

C. Status of traffic study requested of MNDOT – Highway 74. 

 

3. Public Works Director – Brian Burkholder 

A. Meyer’s Subdivision Drainage Issues 

B. Chip-sealing plan 

C. Crack-filling plan 

D. Report regarding water and electricity use at the WWTP 

E. Public Works Building Proposal 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Public Works Committee Meeting                                            April 10, 2023 
 
Members Present:  Councilors Paul Novotny and Mike Urban. 
Members Absent:  None. 
Others Present:  Vanessa Hines, Ben Stevens, Brian Burkholder, Steven Schlichter and Joel 
Young. 
 
City Engineer’s Report: 

A. Kilmer Electric Pay Application 2:  Vanessa Hines. 
$23,560.00 is due to be paid, with an additional retainage amount of $2,319.10.  Committee 
recommended approval of the city council to pay. 

B. 2023 Street Project Discussion.  Authorization to advertise for bids.  The committee would 
need to help develop the priorities on how to value the price, contractor’s previous 
performance, and risk assessment.  The committee decided to recommend the use of Best 
Value Procurement for the bidding process….and on-line bidding through Quest CDN.  
The committee asked for stakes to be placed in Shady Oak Park so people can better 
understand how the project will affect the park.  The committee also decided to meet at 
Shady Oak Park at 1:30 on Wednesday.   
. 

S.C.S. Report: 
A. Installation of firewall and wireless access points at Twiford Street property:  
Burkholder explained that the move to the Twiford Street property has resulted in good 
office space, break space, and space for employees to meet.  Unless internet services are 
provided in the building, it isn’t possible to submit reports to the State or to access the city’s 
digital information.  The cost for the firewall and wireless access points is approximately 
$6,500.  The committee recommended approval, and they approved the payment of property 
taxes from the bond proceeds. 
 
B. Review plans of maintenance facilities.  Burkholder provided more information 
about a proposed public works building. 
 
Consider adoption of an ordinance regulating discharge of clear water into the sanitary sewer 
system:  Steven Schlichter suggested that the City might want to adopt an ordinance 
to prevent residents and businesses from discharging storm and other clear water into the 
sanitary system.  He pointed out that it is expensive to treat clear water and the addition of 
clear water into the sanitary sewer during a storm event can overwhelm the sanitary system.  
The committee indicated they would review the proposal but were inclined to require it only 
for new construction, as opposed to retrofitting existing residences.  This would be an 
additional effort to reduce inflow and infiltration into the sewer system.  A model ordinance 
will be included in the next agenda packet in order to continue the discussion. 

 

 
 



Public Works Committee Meeting                                            April 12, 2023 
 
Members Present:  Councilors Paul Novotny and Mike Urban. 
Members Absent:  None. 
Others Present:  Craig Britton, Ben Stevens, Brian Burkholder and Joel Young. 
 

1. 2023 Street Improvement Project:  The committee met at the Prospect Street entrance to 
Shady Oak Park so they could view how the proposed cul de sac might impact trees and 
other aspects of the park.  They viewed the proposed radius of the cul de sac and discussed 
other provisions of the project, ultimately deciding to not install a cul de sac or to install a 
pedestrian trail from John & Mary Lane to Prospect Street. 

 
2. Burr Oak Extension 

a. The committee would like to look at ways to secure the right-of-way from the north 
end of Burr Oak Lane at Margaret Street NE, through the trailer court and to 
County Road 136 NE. 

b. There was discussion about keeping the alignment to the west of the originally 
proposed alignment through the park in order to avoid an extensive retaining 
wall.  That may mean relocating 2 – 3 existing homes on the east side of the park.   

c. The park expansion plans were reviewed by the committee.  The committee would 
like to know if the owner is still planning to develop per the concept plan dated 
4/30/2021.   

d. The committee would like to know if the owner would be open to relocating the 
shed on the northeast corner of the property. 

e. Are there funding options for the extension of Burr Oak to County Road 136?  The 
committee would like to look into this some more. 

f. There was discussion about the alignment of the extension of Burr Oak on the 
properties north of the park.  This will require discussion with the property owners.   

g. Action Items – The committee is requesting that staff reach out to the owner of the 
Chatfield Mobile Village to discuss plans for the parks’ expansion and to discuss 
options for the alignment of Burr Oak through the park. 
 

3. Water Tower Property Ownership 
a. The committee would like to continue to have discussions with the owners of the 

Chatfield Hilltop Estates, LLC about the transfer of ownership of the property 
where the water tower is located from the LLC to the City. 

 
4. Hwy 74 Traffic Study 

a. Craig has reached out to Michael Schweyen of MnDOT to check on the status of 
the traffic study.  As of the day of the meeting we haven’t received a 
response.  Craig will continue to check in with Michael. 
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MEMORANDUM 

TO: CHATFIELD CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CRAIG BRITTON 

SUBJECT: 2022 WATER SYSTEM ELECTRICAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECT – PAY APPLICATION 3 

DATE: MAY 3, 2023 

CC: CITY ADMINISTRATOR, JOEL YOUNG AND                                                                           

SUPERINTENDENT OF CITY SERVICES, BRIAN BURKHOLDER 

Action Requested: Consideration of Pay Application #3 in the amount of $82,460 to Killmer 
Electric Co, Inc. for work completed on the 2022 Water System Electrical Improvement Project. 

Background: Killmer Electric Co, Inc. has submitted pay application number 3 in the amount of 
$82,460 for work completed on the generators for Well 2 and the Booster Pump Station.  Work 
completed includes the engineering and assembly of the generators.  The Well 2 generator has 
been assembled and is at Killmer Electric’s office (a picture is on the following page).  They are 
waiting for some of the equipment and will install the generator once the components are delivered.  
A summary of the work remaining and retainage is on the first sheet of the pay application.  Below 
is a quick summary of the contract amounts and payments. 

1. Contract Amount - $529,450 

2. Pay Application 1 - $20,502.90 

3. Pay Application 2 - $23,560.00 

4. Pay Application 3 - $82,460.00   

5. Retainage (5%) - $6,659.10 

6. Balance to Finish - $402,927.10 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 

Craig Britton 



 

 

 

                                 Well 2 Generator – Stored at the Killmer Electric Office 
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INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM  

TO:  Public Works Committee 

FROM:  Brian Burkholder, SCS 

SUBJECT: Margaret-James St waterway issues 

DATE:  4/5/2023 

 

Action Requested: To discuss and consider repair options needed to the tile line running 
from French drain to Burr Oak Ave. 
 
Background: Last May, I had Griffin’s repair a 100’ section of tile line from 602 James St 
up to 604 James St due to holes being created and washing outs. In October, water was 
gushing out in a spot between 510 & 602 near our culvert. I had Griffins due the work. It 
ended up being a complete root ball plug just below caused by a tree nearby at 510 James St. 
The repair was made. 
 
  This past couple week, I received 3 calls on more holes and erosion over the tile line. A 
couple larger holes just above the 100’ replacement section and 3-4 below the repair. At this 
time, I am not sure how to approach this issue besides digging at s hole on each end and 
then have Roto Rooter camera up and down as far as they are able to investigate for plugs 
and/or damage. 
 
   I reached out to Craig to look and give me his thoughts. We met on (4/3). One of Craig’s 
thoughts was that the line may under-sized, causing water to break through the connection 
but did agree that a good option would be to camera the line.  
  
 
 
     
Thank you for your time, 
Brian Burkholder 
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